
New York City Department of Correction 
Doula Services Report 

July 2023 – December 2023 
 

Pursuant to Local Law 95 of 2021, the below report details the number of doula service hours provided, 
the types of services provided, and the number of individuals in custody served in the previous six-month 

period July 2023 to December 2023 
 
During the reporting period, the Department was finalizing the contract with the selected organization; 
therefore, no services provided. 


